
Town of Groton Zoning Board 

754 North Groton Road 

Groton, NH 03241 

 

 

Meeting Minutes from January 25, 2016 

 

 

The Groton Zoning Board convened at 7:08 PM.  Members in attendance were Frank 

Grelle, Chuck Stata, Nancy Watson and Mark Watson.   

 

Glen Hansen was absent. 

 

Members from the public were Elizabeth Jespersen and Otto Jespersen. 

 

Nancy volunteered to take minutes for the meeting. 

 

Chuck motioned to appoint Mark as Chairman for the meeting.  Frank seconded.  The 

motion passed Yes - 4, No - 0, Absent - 1. 

 

Chuck motioned to appoint Otto as alternate member.  Mark seconded.  The motion 

passed Yes - 4, No - 0, Absent - 1. 

 

Terms were reviewed with the following determinations: 

 

Frank (3 year) - expires 2016 

Glen (3 year) - expires 2016 

Chuck (2 year) - expires 2017 

Mark (2 year) - expires 2017 

Nancy (3 year) - expires 2018 

 

A sheet was passed around to obtain member contact information. 

 

New Business 

 

Chuck informed the Board the Department of Emergency Management will hold free 

training this year for Zoning Board members.  He suggested Groton ZB members should 

attend. Elizabeth confirmed the Spring 2016 Planning and Zoning Conference is 

scheduled on April 23, 2016 at the Grappone Conference Center in Concord. 

 

Mark suggested the ZB meet every other month, unless business comes before the Board.  

The next meeting is scheduled after town meeting on March 21, 2016 at 7:00 PM. 

 

A discussion was held about mineral rights.  The ZB needs to wait and see if any plans or  

materials are submitted to the Planning Board.  

 



Frank motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM.  Chuck seconded.  The motion passed 

Yes - 4, No - 0, Absent - 1. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Nancy Watson 

Groton Zoning Board Secretary 

January 29, 2016 

  

 


